Natural Sciences Chairs Council

August 19, 2015
1:00pm – 3:05pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, B. Stanley, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, D. Chen-Maynard, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham,

 P. Williams
1) Approval of minutes for July 19, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· No announcements
b. Announcements from administration
· The dean announced that other than the morning of August 24 she will be unavailable until August 31st.
· Please send any suggested changes to the draft budget request to the dean copied to Renée Smith.
· The college strategic plan meeting is scheduled for September 16th from 9am-3pm in BI-104.

3) Discussion Items:
a. Strategic Communication (Joe Gutierrez) – Mr. Gutierrez shared the following:
i. He has been assigned to the college to write stories to promote the college through news releases, publications and social media.
ii. There is a do-it-yourself news release form on the strategic communications website.

iii. The CSUSB logos will be released soon for campus access and use.

iv. He asked that departments notify him about potentially newsworthy items.
v. He also asked to be connected to any students who may be interested in writing news articles.

vi. He hopes to meet each member of the faculty in our college.
b. Palm Desert Campus (Dean Brown-Welty) – Dean Brown-Welty shared the following about PDC:
i. The campus has an 89% retention rate for the two freshmen classes. 

ii. This fall they are expecting 144 incoming freshmen and 250 transfer students.

iii. Current majors they offer from our college are food and nutrition and nursing. 

iv. They will be adding an undergraduate research program headed by Dr. Alan Smith in the winter.

v. Majors from CNS for which there is a likely demand at PDC are: 

· Kinesiology/Allied Health Program

· Health Care Management

· Culinology Program which would be a 2 by 2 program (2 years at College of the Desert and 2 years at PDC)

vi. PDC currently has 1,300 students with a capacity to grow to 3,000 students. 
vii. They recently converted some space into offices for up to seven part-time faculty members.

viii. Dr. Brown-Welty asked for suggestions about how to attract a larger number of tenure track/tenured faculty members to teach at PDC.
ix. PDC has been focusing on increasing student engagement; there are now 15 student clubs and an ambassador program. 

x. There is a big emphasis on community service.

Dean Brown-Welty then solicited comments and suggestions from the chairs. A discussion followed.

c. Development Update 2015-16 priorities (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham introduced the new development coordinator, Kevin Shaw to the group. He then discussed the handout of the draft fund-raising priorities with the group. The dean had added bulleted items to the top of the list noting that these items, which were drawn from the departments’ priority lists, are the suggested college priorities for the upcoming year. Mr. Graham asked if there were any revisions or additions that needed to be added to the list. A discussion followed.
Mr. Graham then announced that he will be meeting with Molina Healthcare tomorrow to discuss the upcoming DisAbility Sports Festival. They have already donated $10k for the DSF.
d. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams handed out a sheet with the college targets as of July 27. The college target has been decreased by 50 FTES. He went over the proposed and current targets and told the chairs to contact them if they would like their targets adjusted up or down. Currently the extra FTES, not allocated to departments, have been put into the NSCI. A discussion followed.

e. Assessment Update – (Dean Fleming)
i. Dr. Davida Fischman has started as the assessment coordinator.
ii. Anna Wilson from Nursing has been working on recruitment and retention of minority students.

iii. Dr. Laura Woodney started working with PAES students.

iv. The dean briefly discussed the flyer for the CSU initiative for student success.
f. Compensation for large lecture classes – Dr. Williams and Mrs. Smith created a draft of guidelines when hiring for large lecture classes. There were some questions and proposed revisions for the draft and a discussion followed. The dean asked the chairs to send any additional revisions or questions to her before the draft is finalized.
g. Additional assignments – The dean went over the handout which was a draft on guidelines for what is acceptable and what may be questioned when assigning additional WTUs to faculty. A discussion followed.
4) Other: 

